Henderson PTCO Meeting
31 August 2022

In Attendance
Beth Nuckles, Amy Schott, Rebecca Hardee, Jodi Seybert, Fiona Rogers, Collette Grabill, Shelene Veyan, Sarah Martin, Liz Krause, Jen Upchurch, Stacey Mosley, Allie Camacho, Katie Loveless, Shannon Eddie, Reba Poskey, Kevin Jackson, April Henderson, Cala Henderson, Lawrence Sutton, Jason Parrish
Call to Order at 6:45pm by President Jodi Seybert
Pledge of Allegiance 

Parliamentarian Reviews-Shannon Eddie
Shannon has been going through the by laws and if anyone would like to read them they are more then welcome they are on the google drive. She will be sending all board members their duties and going over anything that needs to changed with them individually. 

President Report- Jodi Seybert
Welcome to PTCO and we are super happy that their will be no restrictions this year due to covid so everything will be back to normal. Looking forward to all the fun events that are planned for the future. The board members were announced and they are as follows:

President- Jodi Seybert
Parliamentarian-Shannon Eddie
Treasurer-Lawrence Sutton
Admin Team- Jennifer, Beth & Amy
Membership- Stacey Mosley
Volunteer Coordinator- Jennifer Upchurch
Hospitality- Rebecca Hardee
Vice President- Keasha Chappell

Treasurer- Lawrence Sutton
Just got back from vacation so still looking at everything and haven’t caught up yet. It was a long summer for my family so playing catch up. Jodi has money to be deposited including a donation from the Elk Moose Lodge of 300$. 
Admin Report- Amy Schott & Beth Nuckles & Jennifer
Fun Run is the 10th of June not the 3rd. Thank you for everyone for coming tonight and looking forward to getting this school year and all the fun events planned.  The link to sign up to be volunteers at the school will be sent out soon using sign up genius. Training for these positions will be September so that keeping the students safe is our number one priority. Thank you for all the donations and money earned for the library. They were able to receive a ton of new library books this year for the students so am really excited about that. Looking forward to the fun adventures and events we will have this year. Chipotle night is the 21st so don’t miss out. Beth lives in the community and is so thankful for our parents as they go the extra mile in helping the school out on Huskey nights out and all fundraising and donations. Beth had a favor to ask if we could get a wish list out to parents for the fun Friday snack cart for teachers/staff members. The teachers loved it before covid so would like to start that up again for them and donations would be much appreciated. Maybe post on Facebook page.  


Teacher Representative Report-
No one has stepped into role yet.

Membership-Stacey Mosely
We have 11 PTCO members so far. Board members need to pay PTCO dues so please pick a tier and send Erin your money. Any suggestions on where we can order car magnets for this year from. The school spirt wear supplier doesn’t make them and as the old ones were made a long time ago we don’t remember where we got them from. Also how can we send out the PTCO membership form, sending them home with the students. Answered by emailed Val and Mrs. Schotts and asking them. 

Volunteer Report-Jennifer Upchurch
Amy created list with volunteer positions and descriptions of each position will be sent out to parents via sign up genius. It will be emailed and posted on facebook. For the helping students learn will need 6 parents a day Tues-Thurs and the individual teacher will give out instructions and times. You may not be paired with your child but will be helping other students. Cafeteria will need at least 3 volunteers a day, as well as lunch line helper. Garden helpers will need 5 for the year and you must sign in the office to be on school grounds for safety purposes. Top dogs will be 2 male volunteers each day. Decorative helper is 5 parent volunteers for the school year. Workroom warriors will be 1 parent a day. Library will be as needed bases. Busy bees will be 5 for the year and help with the sensory garden upkeep. If any business want to become local partners. Lots of opportunities to volunteer this year! 

Hospitality Report-Rebecca Hardee
Getting everything ready for the teacher breakfast on Oct 28th there will be a sign up genius so parents can donate food and items needed for this, so we don’t end up with a multiples of one thing. We are switching it up a little this year and doing two grade levels for breakfast, then two other grade levels for lunch and a few other things. For the trunk or treat event we are going to create a monster in the office for students to feed candy. Parents can send in bags of candy and the kids can feed the monster. The candy will be used for volunteers participating and decorating their cars for the trunk or treat event. I am going to talk to Miss Gearhart about using some art supplies for the head and such. Oct 1st is when it will be ready and information will be sent out via email and to the kids. Families are welcome to sign up to volunteer there will be a sign up genius for this and the theme will be story book. Oct 29th set up will be from 10-11 and trunk/treating will be from 11-12. 

Husky Night Out- Jodi Seybert
Chipotle Night will be the one in Lake Ridge across from the Chick-Fil-A off of Old Bridge Rd. Sept 21st the flyer will be coming out soon. 

Spirit Wear- Jodi Seybert
Back to school sale is 30% off. The spirit wear website has shirts, hats, sweatpants, backpacks, hoodies, and sweaters for sale with the Huskey logo on it. They are mostly in blue and white as that’s the schools colors. Sending out email about spirit wear days being on Friday. 

HAT Representative- Amy
The HAT team will be presenting the strategic plan to everyone so that’s exciting and everyone will be on the same page. We are accredited now which is a huge deal! We are focusing on making progress with the sol reading, math and science, and also reading past disabilities. Trying to reword the new survey so everyone understands it and can complete it. If you want to learn more about HAT or PTCO attend a meeting everyone is welcome!

New Business
Someone suggested we paint board games on the sidewalks outside by the playground so students can have other opportunities to interact with their friends other than the playground. Ideas were mirror me, chutes and ladders, and checkers. Showed us some pictures of what that can look like. For the 4 square getting donations of balls or just recess fun equipment for the classes to use. Teachers have wish lists and the admin team is working on getting them out to the parents, maybe putting them on the website so all parents can see them, and parent can donate items needed. Henderson families are so generous, and we thank you for that. 

Questions/comments:
A question was asking about how can upcoming Kindergarten parents get more information or answers to questions. They have a facebook page made for their class but lots of questions go unanswered because no one knows the answers. How can we help them? Amy is going to send out helpful links that she can post on the facebook page. When will the training be held for volunteers and when can we start volunteering? Later in September will be training and beginning of October we will begin seeing volunteers in the school. Be on the lookout for the signup genius and once you sign up for a role you will receive more information. Teachers can ask for volunteers in their classrooms if they need them. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm

